Town of Maxton

Board of Commissioners Special Meeting

June 3, 2009

 6:30 PM






The Town of Maxton Board of Commissioners held its regular meeting on Wednesday, June 3, 2009 with the following members present:

Mayor Gladys M. Dean

Commissioner Vivian Morrison

Commissioner Ray Oxendine

Commissioner Sallie McLean

Commissioner James McClanathan

Mayor Pro Tem Morton

Staff Present: Town Manager Tatum, Town Clerk Smith, and Town Attorney Nick Sojka.





Call to Order
Mayor Gladys Dean gave the welcome and called the June 3, 2009 special meeting of the Town of Maxton Board of Commissioners to order at 6:30 p.m.

Invocation: The invocation was given by Commissioner Oxendine.
1.  Laurinburg Maxton Airport Fiscal Year 2009-2010 Budget

Mayor Dean asked Joann Gentry to come forward and present the Laurinburg Maxton Airport Fiscal Year 2009-2010 budget. Town Manager Tatum said that the concerns had been emailed to the Commissioners. Mayor Dean asked if anyone had any further questions for Mrs. Gentry. None responded.


The Mayor called for the recommendation.


Recommendation: Recommendation:  Approve the Laurinburg Maxton Airport Fiscal Year 2009-2010 Budget.
Mayor Gladys Dean opened the floor for the motion. Mayor Pro Tem Morton motioned that the Board approve the Laurinburg Maxton Airport Fiscal Year 2009-2010 Budget. Commissioner Oxendine seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.
2.  Overview of Town Charter and Commissioner-Manager Form of Government 

No Action to be taken at this time.

Town Attorney Sojka presents information to the Board of Commissioners concerning Manager/Council Form of Government.
3. Fiscal Year 2009-2010 Budget 


No Action to be taken at this time.
Town Manager Tatum said that discussion would begin with the general fund. Town Manager Tatum presented the budget to the Town of Maxton Board of Commissioners. She pointed out items concerning the General Fund Interest which is much than what was estimated. The Interest rates come at a surprise because the interest rates were not intended to plummet. The other item of concern is the Utilities Franchise Tax. $46,000 down right now, Town Manager Tatum has asked Mr. Segal to look into this.  Mayor Pro Tem asked, “So the franchise fees payment goes to the state before it comes to Maxton,” Town Manager Tatum said that she is not sure why it is so low this time.” Progress Energy dropped 168 people from our list and were sent to the County. Commissioner McLean asked, “Who makes this decision and do we have a recourse for this?”  Town Manager Tatum answered that the state regulates and she is looking into the recourse and how to prove to the state that these people belong to us. Commissioner Morrison asked, “Have they said why it is so low?” Town Manager Tatum said, “No.” Mayor Dean asked, “Do we get any type of notification from the state telling how? The discussion continued concerning the budget line items. A discussion about the Commissioner’s Training and Travel. Town Manager Tatum advised that it wouldn’t be wise to add monies in a time such as now. The Town staff has been limited to training and travel only in matters of sustaining certifications. Since the revenues are not coming in as they should, she is recommending that travel and training should be limited. Commissioner McClanathan asked, “How did the training expense exceed what was allowed?” He suggested that the budget should be held to what it stated. If $3,000 was allowed, why was that amount exceeded. Town Manager Tatum said that the Board had voted previously on that matter. Commissioner McClanathan suggested that if a Commissioner goes to a workshop then the Commissioner who attended the workshop should give a report to the Board on the information from the workshop. Mayor Pro Tem asked of the overspent amount how much for overnight travel?  Next, a discussion ensued about the annual salaries. Mayor Dean asked for a copy of the annual salaries of the staff. Town Manager Tatum answered that a listing is given at the completion of the budget. Commissioner Oxendine stated that the library is anticipating a 20% cut from the state. And with this cut, some services may have to be cut. Town Manager Tatum stated that her recommendation was already written down and if the Commissioners desired to make the additional donation to the library, then she would do whatever they would like. Commissioner Oxendine said that he is requesting an additional $1,000, making it $9,000 for the library. There is a discussion on why the library needs the additional funds. Mayor Pro Tem and Commissioner McClanathan said that this is Maxton’s Library for the Maxton citizens. Commissioner Morrison talked about how the library is assisting people with resumes and computer services that would be beneficial. Commissioner McLean asked if there are not other resources that people can use. Town Manager Tatum said yes. The Commissioners decide to increase the donation to $9000 to the library. Commissioner Morrison asked about the $50,000 for CDBG. Town Manager Tatum informed her that amount was the Town’s contribution. Town Manager Tatum asked if there were any more questions. Commissioner McClanathan said that he would like to see the Collard Festival be more within its budgetary restraints. Mayor Dean said that she had questions about the Collard Festival calculations. Finance Director Tyndall explained the expenditures. Mayor Dean said that she didn’t sign for some of the items. Finance Director Tyndall pulled the items for her to verify her signatures. There were questions about the Christmas Parade going over budget. Town Manager Tatum said that the Christmas Parade actually came in under its budget. Mayor Pro Tem Morton said that he would like the Board see the itemized report for the Christmas Parade and the Collard Festival. 










































Public Forum

Mayor Dean declared the public forum open at 9:15 p.m.
Mr. Willis Sullivan of 309 N. Patterson Street, 844-6184 came forward to talk about the Workshop he had recently attended, Keep American Beautiful, and asked that the Board of Commissioners consider signing the Town of Maxton up for the program, which will cost the town approximately $1200. Commissioner McClanathan asked, “What do we get for the $1200?” Mr. Sullivan responded, “Guidance and clean up.”  After Mr. Sullivan concluded his presentation, the Mayor asked that he present the information to the Manager. 
Mayor Dean declared the public forum closed at 9:30 p.m.

Mayor Dean asked for a motion to go into closed session. Mayor Pro Tem Morton made a motion to go into closed session.  Commissioner Oxendine seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.  


Closed Session – 
Personnel



Consult with Attorney




Industrial Issues
Adjournment

Mayor Dean asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mayor Pro Tem Morton made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner Oxendine seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.  The meeting adjourned at 9:50 pm.















____________________________

________________________________

Mayor Gladys Dean    

       

Town Clerk, Twanda R. Smith


























































































































 

